
  

CARROLLTON 
CIVIC WOMAN’S CLUB 

February 2004 Newsletter 

 
 Upcoming: 

 
Kiwanis Pancake 

Breakfast 
Saturday, February 28 
Maple Street Mansion 

 
Conservation Dept.  

Monday, March 1 
11:30 a.m. 

Evergreen Chinese 
Restaurant 

 
Anne Hill Book Club 

Thursday, March 4 
10:00 a.m. 

Betty Collins Jones’s House 
 

Board Meeting 
Thursday, March 11 

10:00 a.m. 
SMI 

 
Sixth District Meeting 

Saturday, March 13 
9:15 a.m. 

S & R Catering 
 

CLEW Workshop 
Thursday, March 25 
8:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. 

First United Methodist 
Church 

 
TOPS 

Every Monday 
1:00 p.m. 

Women’s Center 
 

Line Dancing 
Every Tuesday & Thursday 

10:30 a.m. 
Community Activities 

Center 

 

Next General Meeting: 
 

The February general meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 
February 25, at the Maple Street Mansion.  Lunch will be 
served at 11:30 and the meeting will begin at 12:00.  The cost 
of the meal is $10.00.  The club officers are in charge of the 
program. 
  
Make lunch reservations for yourself and any guests no 
later than Friday, February 20, by calling the receptionist 
at SMI, 770-834-0831. 
 
You are on the Permanent Reservation List if you have 
paid for lunches in advance.  If you are not going to 
attend, call Karen Hartley at 770-459-6050 to cancel.  
Please do not call the Mansion! 

  
 

Club Concern: 
  

Edith Maxwell’s husband, Hugh, who is undergoing radiation 
treatments and chemotherapy 
 
 
 

Actions Taken by Board on February 12: 
 

• Approved treasurer’s report for the Civic Woman’s Club 
Foundation and for the Civic Woman’s Club 

• Approved the membership applications of Sandra Moore 
and Janet Kiczek 

• Appointed by-laws committee:  Nina Chaffin (chair), 
Ginny McGee, Aloma Parker, Sharon Hearnburg 

• Approved voting delegates to 6th District Spring Meeting 
and State Convention:  Gwyn Chesnut and Martha 
Thurman 

• Heard preliminary plans for the 6th District Spring 
Meeting, March 13, at S&R Catering 

• Approved March 25 as the date for the CLEW Workshop 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Club Dues: 
 

Dues for 2004 are $40 and are now due.  
Members are also asked to pay for 2004 
lunches in advance; the “spring” lunches 
for February through May at $10 each will 
be $40.  “Fall” lunch charges will be 
collected in September.  If you pay for 
lunches in advance you will be on the 
standing list and will not need to make 
monthly reservations. 
 

Department Reports: 
 

Arts:  The Arts Department is working to 
arrange weekly trips to visit student art 
exhibits at UWG.  Plans are also being 
made for an after-school cake and ice 
cream party for the puppet makers CCWC 
sponsored in 2003 and for a club trip to see 
The Glories of Ancient Egypt and African 
Gold at the High Museum. 
 
Volunteers are needed to work as 
hospitality hostesses at the CCAC’s 
upcoming Fine Arts Mecca Festival. 
 
Conservation:  Club members are invited 
to help plant 100 longleaf pines at UWG 
on February 20, Arbor Day. 
 
A one-week Master Gardeners’ course will 
be offered this summer.  Call the Ag 
Center for information. 
 

Work continues at the Perry House garden.  
The department seeks donations of old 
bricks for construction of a patio.  Rocks 
are also needed. 

       New Members: 
Janet Kiczek 
     247 Jennifer Lane 
     Carrollton, GA  30116 
     770-836-0884 
Sponsor:  Eleanor Hoomes 
 
Sandra Moore 
     100 Amhurst Way 
     Carrollton, GA  30117 
     770-836-8831 
Sponsor:  Helen Fay Lewis 

 
Education:  Our CLEW (Community 
Leadership Education Workshop) will be 
from 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. in the InZone 
youth building behind the First United 
Methodist Church, Carrollton, on 
Thursday, March 25.  CLEW is a one-day 
workshop to help approximately 35 
selected area high school sophomores 
develop their leadership skills.  It is held 
under the auspices of HOBY, the Hugh 
O’Brian Youth Leadership Program, a 
national program for one student from each 
high school across the nation.  Although it 
is coordinated by the Education 
Department, CLEW is a club project.  
About 20 members are needed to help with 
setup, donations of cookies and drinks, 
serving of food, cleanup, and several of the 
activities during the program.  Checks for 
support of CLEW should be made to 
CCWC Foundation and marked CLEW 
for tax deductions.  Call Penny Ayers, 
770-854-4801, to volunteer; or e-mail 
prapwa1@aol.com. 
 
Home Life:  In January the department 
donated 24 suitcases, tote bags, backpacks 
and storybooks to the Foster Children’s 
Program; donated care bags to Hospice and 
DFACS; and provided refreshments for the 
Alzheimer’s Support Group. 
 
International Affairs:  About 10 club 
members attended International Night at 
UWG. 
 
Public Affairs:  Please continue clipping 
coupons for military families overseas and 
give them to Martha Ann Saunders, who 
sends them to COMFLEACT monthly. 
 
Friends of New Hope purchased 
underwear, athletic shoes, towels and 
washcloths for the New Hope Boys’ Home 
in January.  On February 12, the Friends  

mailto:prapwa1@aol.com


hosted a Valentine’s dinner at Ryans for 
the boys and staff.  Thanks to all of you for 
your donations of time, money, and 
supplies for the home. 
 
Flag dates:  There are no patriotic dates in 
February beyond the 16th and none in 
March.  Of course, you are encouraged to 
fly your flag whenever possible. 
 

Tallulah Falls: 
 

Please continue to bring Campbell’s Soup 
labels to the club meetings as well as 
“change” for students’ spending money.  
Helen Fay Lewis chairs the Tallulah Falls 
Committee. 
 

March of Dimes: 
 
Joy Gould will have tickets for the March 
of Dimes raffle for sale at the February 25 
general meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Carrollton Civic Woman’s Club 
General Meeting 
January 22, 2004 

 
President Nina Chaffin called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone.  Ginny McGee 
introduced the speaker, Adebayo Onabule, international student at the UWG from Nigeria.  There 
are presently international students from 4 countries at the university. 
 
Margaret Hilley gave the devotional and Edith Maxwell led the pledge to the flag.  Callie Mohn 
introduced the guests:  Jo Edwards, sponsored by Johnnye Hutchins; and Janet Kiczek, sponsored 
by Eleanor Hoomes.  There were 38 members present. 
 

Officers’ Reports 
First Vice President:  Martha Ann Saunders introduced new member Aloma Parker. 
Second Vice President:  Gwen Chesnut thanked everyone for their departmental reports. 
Recording Secretary:  Sharon Hearnburg not present; no minutes 
Treasurer:  Callie Mohn, motion passed to accept budget 
 

Old Business 
Dream House Van:  We have collected $157.00. 
 

New Business 
Martha Ann Saunders has 160 tickets for the pancake breakfast.  Club members are asked to sell 
them.  The club gets half of the ticket sales. 
 
Jackie Ward presented the Citizen of the Year award to Margarette Hilley. 
 
The Family of the Year award went to the Joy Gould family. 

 
 



Department Reports 
Arts:  N/A 
Conservation:  Eleanor Hoomes announced that the Anne Hill Book Club will meet the first 
Thursday in February at Sharon Hearnburg’s home. 
Education:  Penny Ayers announced that CLEW will be March 25 at the InZone Building.  More 
information will follow; volunteers are needed. 
International Affairs:  Ginny McGee announced International Night at UWG, Thursday, January 
29. 
Public Affairs:  Edith Maxwell reported that cosmetic bags were made for the Emergency Shelter 
and that a Christmas party was given for New Hope Boys’ Home.  CIP funds were used to 
purchase Santa for three of the boys.  Margarette Hilley would like pens (no springs), bookmarks, 
stamps, and paper for prisoners. 
 

Committee Reports 
Sunshine/Club Concerns:  Marie Johnson asked that members remember Edith Maxwell’s 
husband as he takes kemo and radiation. 
Hospitality:  Nina Chaffin reported a nice Christmas party.  Sixteen members enjoyed the party 
and entertainment. 
History:  N/A 
Scrapbook/Publicity:  Anna Fazio asked that members put name, date, and event on the back of 
each picture turned in to her. 
Legislative Affairs:  Martha Ann Saunders wanted everyone to be aware that House Bill 1013 
will allow elementary children to have a fifteen minute recess. 
BTIO:  N/A 
 
Tish Stone, Georgia Civic Woman’s Club President, installed the new officers for 2004-2005.  
They are: 
President – Martha Ann Saunders 
First Vice President – Gwyn Chesnut 
Second Vice President – Martha Thurman 
Treasurer – Karen Hartley 
Recording Secretary – Roberta Brown 
Corresponding Secretary – Lora Tate 
Parliamentarian – Nina Chaffin 
 
 
Roberta Brown 
Recording Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 


